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	Carol Shockley, Director of the 
Office of Long Term Care

Is a Panelist at a National Symposium on Culture Change
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Carol Shockley, the director of the Arkansas Office of Long Term Care, was a panelist at the “Creating Home in the Nursing Home:  A National Symposium on Culture Change and the Environment Requirements.”  It was held on Thursday, April 3, 2008 in Washington D.C.  The Symposium was co-sponsored by Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) and Pioneer Network.

Ms. Shockley was on the panel for “State Success Stories.”  Other panelists included Cathy Lieblich, Pioneer Network State Coalition Liaison; Mary Gear, Director Oregon State Survey Agency; Steve Chickering, Consortium Survey and Certification Officer, CMS Regional Office IX; and Ray Rusin, Director Rhode Island State Agency, President of the Association of Health Facility Survey Agencies.

The Welcome and Opening Remark were made by Thomas Hamilton, CMS Survey and Certification, Karen Schoenerman, CMS Division of Nursing Homes, Bonnie Kantor, Pioneer Network and Carmen Bowman, Facilitator.

Ms. Shockley’s presentation covered “Arkansas Office of LTC-Strategies To Encourage and Nurture Culture Change.”  The points were

· Amend state law to permit access to CMP funds for quality improvement initiatives in the form of grants to incentivize the development of Green Houses in Arkansas

· Amend state law to permit “universal workers” in Green Houses as certified by the Office of LTC

· Re-write Arkansas nursing home regulations to permit and encourage culture change and to allow a framework for more homelike facilities

· Participate in the Arkansas Accord for Culture Change in Arkansas

Mrs. Shockley stressed that none of our quality improvement and culture change goals can be a success without all stakeholders involvement. 
Ms. Shockley’s remarks were well received.  She had a bevy participants approach her on culture change in Arkansas. 
“CMS added this symposium to the set of CMSA projects that are part of the administrator’s action plan for quality in nursing homes.  CMS has partnered with Pioneer Network to provide a forum in which innovators, regulators, and the public can gather to hear about innovations in building design, potential barriers (real or myths) posed by regulatory and code language, and how innovators and regulators have been working together to ensure that regulations do not stand in the way of providing residents of nursing homes with optimal quality of life.”

“A summary report on Creating Home in the Nursing Home:  A National Symposium on Culture Change and the Environmental Requirements will be available at www.PioneerNetwork.net”

Also attending the symposium from Arkansas were Randy Wyatt of the Arkansas Health Care Association, Betty Bennett from the Arkansas Innovated Performance Program, and Peggy Moody from Catlett Care and Arkansas Coalition for Nursing Home Excellence.

Ombudsman Inspirations
by Kathie J. Gately, BSW, SLTCO
During one of her recent visits with the Elders & Disabled Adults at River Valley Health & Rehab in Fort Smith, Arkansas, Debbie Medley, Regional LTC Ombudsman was pleased to hear about some new activities that they had enjoyed.  The best part was that these activities were at the request and planned by these nursing home citizens.  Debbie shared with me how this facility has implemented development of three different activity calendars representing the desires of the Elders in the various areas of the facility.   How innovative and sensitive for the staff to create events that match the specific needs of each group!  One of the spot light events that Debbie described to me involved the Elders expressing an interest in having special events throughout each week.  The staff not only accomplished, yet involved the community.  The Administrator rented a local trolley which picked up the Elders along with children from the community – matched them up together and chauffeured them to the movies. What a treat for the children to have this priceless time with these invaluable Elders.   Debbie continued describing other Elder, staff and community events which involved everything from “clown day”, a carnival with games designed for the residents and a scavenger hunt at the local Wal-Mart.  One of the Elders expressed to Debbie that “he had not had this much fun in 80 years!  
The stories are coming in from Regional LTC Ombudsmen around the state.  So, stay tune for next months Elder perspective.   
 
Kathie J. Gately, BSW, SLTCO 
Office of the State LTC Ombudsman 
Division of Aging & Adult Services 501-682-8952 
Congratulations to Cheryl Jackson-Golden, M.S., CDP
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National Council of Certified Dementia Certified Dementia Practitioners and Certified Instructor is the earned credential that recognizes the highest standard in Alzheimer’s and Dementia Education and that has been achieved. Congratulations to Cheryl Jackson-Golden, M.S., CDP for her accomplishments in her efforts to assist in raising the standards through educational accomplishments.  She is the Education Coordinator for the Davis Life Care Center in Pine bluff, AR. An overview of the certification program and process will be presented in April at the Arkansas Health Care Association Spring Convention. For more information, she may be reached at (870) 692-5214 or (870) 541-0342 ex. 247.
State’s nursing homes strive to improve care.

For those who do not receive the Sunday edition of Arkansas Democrat Gazette, Carolyn Park reported on the accomplishments of Arkansas’ Nursing Home facilities in the Advancing Excellence in America’s Nursing Homes Campaign.  The two facilities mentioned were Cabot Nursing & Rehabilitation Center Cabot, Arkansas and Southridge Village and Nursing Center in Heber Springs, Arkansas.  Sheila Martin RN Administrator at the Cabot Nursing & Rehabilitation Center recognized the changes residents encounter when they move into a long term care facility. “Residents give up a lot of freedom when they move into a nursing home.”  Sheila Martin and the staff at Cabot Nursing & Rehabilitation have reduced restraint use in their facility from 22 percent to approximately 3% within the last two years.  
Michael Carter a nurse practitioner at Southridge Village Nursing and Rehabilitation Center in Heber Springs and adjunct professor at UAMS commented on the challenges of assessing pain in Alzheimer’s disease or dementia.  “Nurses’ rely on residents to verbalize the level of their pain.”  
Peggy Moody RN LNHA executive director of Catlett Care, Claudia Beverly RN, PhD, FAAN, associate director of the Donald W. Reynolds Institute on Aging at UAMS, Cornelia Beck RN, PhD, FAAN, Director of the UAMS Memory Research Center are the three nurse co-leaders who made a 10 year commitment for improvement in the quality of care in Arkansas’ long term care facilities.  Together they formed the Arkansas Coalition for Nursing Home Excellence in the Summer of 2004.
Mary Jane Koren Assistant Vice President for the Frail Elders Program at The Commonwealth Fund and a member of the Steering Committee for the Advancing Excellence Campaign stated that “change takes a long time.  We want to make sure that this is not a flash in the pan.  We’re all climbing the same mountain.  We’re all coming from different directions, but we’re all working to get to the top.”
Teresa Higginbotham RN
LANE Convener-Program Manager
4301 W. Markham #748
Little Rock, AR 72205
501.686.8761 Office
501.658.1196 Mobile
501.686.5884 Fax
TDhigginbotham@uams.edu
Eden Alternative Training – Look in the May LANE Report for upcoming training sites. If interested in attending an Eden Alternative Training please contact: Teresa Higginbotham at 501.686.8761 or by email to TDhigginbotham@uams.edu.
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In This Issue
· Director of OLTC Carol Shockley panelist for State Success Stories

· Message from LTC Ombudsman Kathie J. Gately, BSW, SLTCO 

· Congratulations to Cheryl Jackson-Golden M.S. CDP of Davis Life Care Center Pine Bluff 

· Cabot Nursing and Rehabilitation Center

· Southridge Village Nursing & Rehab



Upcoming Events
· Arkansas ACCORD Regional NH Training: “Treasuring Our Cultured Pearls April 15, 2008 Mountain Home 870-508-1000

· Arkansas ACCORD April 18, 2008 Jonesboro 870-972-4505 
· ANHNA April 18, 2008 hosted by Peggy Moody RN, LNHA

· AHCA 2008 Spring Convention April 23, 24, 25 2008 Hot Springs, Arkansas


Management
April 16, 2008

DoubleTree Hotel

424 West Markham

Little Rock, AR

For information, go to:

• http://www.agec.org/programs/conferences/BP_Alzheimers/default.asp

Jointly Sponsored by
2008 
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Spring Convention Embassy Suites 

Hot Springs, Arkansas

April 23rd, 24th, 25th.
Submissions
Please email your stories of success about your staff, elders, facility, etc. We would like to add them to the next newsletter for May.
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 Possible Elvis Sighting At Little River Nursing and Rehab Ashdown Arkansas. 
At Little River Nursing and Rehab in Ashdown, Arkansas we will be hosting our annual "Legends Talent Show." Our staff which includes the CEO, D.O.N., Therapists, Dietary Staff, CNA’s etc. performs in talent shows for our residents, friends, and family members.  In previous years we have had appearances from 

Elvis, Dolly Parton, Sonny & Cher, and George Jones just to name a few.  Our facility has always been packed with residents, families, staff and people from the community to see our shows.  One resident stated "this is the best time I have had.  It is better medicine than a cup of pills" 
Kammie Bailey RN, QA Specialist
Little River Nursing and Rehab 

Ashdown, Arkansas
We need your stories or events here…..email them to TDhigginbotham@uams.edu.
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THE LANE REPORT is a monthly electronic newsletter from the Advancing Excellence Campaign and is ... 

Unsubscribe from this list.

Our mailing address is:
LANE Convener-Program Manager
4301 W. Markham #748
Little Rock, AR 72205


Our telephone:
501.658.1197

Confidentiality Notice: This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy all copies of the original message. 



Best Practices in the Continuum of Care: Advances in Alzheimer’s disease Management.
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